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March 25, 2020 
 
Edward Moon 
Installation Environmental Program Director 
Department of the Navy 
U.S. Naval Base Guam 
PSC 455 Box 152 
FPO AP 96540  
 
Re: Federal Consistency Determination for the Proposed Temporary Seabee 

Expeditionary Camp on Military Leased Area in Tinian, CNMI  
 

Dear Mr. Moon,  
 
The Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands (CNMI) Division of Coastal Resources 
Management (DCRM) has reviewed the negative determination regarding the proposed 
temporary construction of a Seabee expeditionary camp on approximately 5.5 acres of Military 
Leased Area on Tinian for training, humanitarian projects, and infrastructure. 
 
Based on the details provided in the federal consistency determination, DCRM concurs that the 
proposed action will be performed in a manner that is consistent with the enforceable policies of 
the CNMI’s coastal management program. Should you have any questions or require further 
information, please contact fedcon@dcrm.gov.mp.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
JANICE E. CASTRO 
Director 
Division of Coastal Resources Management 
 
cc: Mr. Jeffrey Lambrecht, Environmental Planner  


